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SUBJECT

A briefing on understanding the financial plans of county operating funds, with specific emphasis on revenues, expenditures, fund balance, and reserves.

SUMMARY

The King County Office of Performance, Strategy, and Budget (PSB) will make a presentation entitled Financial Plans 101 which will include understanding the financial plans of county operating funds, with specific emphasis on revenues, expenditures, fund balance, and reserves. The presentation will also briefly cover the County’s Comprehensive Financial Management Policies and Quarterly Budget Management reports as it relates to the financial plans.

BACKGROUND

Starting in mid‐2015, PSB began regular quarterly reviews of all major County funds. The process included the development of a standard financial plan and use of consistent accounting practices across all funds. This replaced a variety of different approaches used previously for various funds. This standardized reporting and review has led to identification of excess reserves that could be used to expand programs or reduce charges, and improved communication between PSB and agencies[footnoteRef:1]. The financial plans were a key reporting tool used in the County’s 2017-2018 Executive Proposed Biennial Budget. [1:  King County 2017-2018 Executive Proposed Biennial Budget – Executive Summary.] 


In March 2014, the Executive proposed financial management policies based on a review of best practices and a framework endorsed by the Government Finance Officers Association (GFOA) and included a common language for county finance professionals and decision makers to use in managing county funds and to provide fiduciary oversight. The proposed policies were expected to be applied consistently throughout the county and to provide for standardization of practices, resulting in a more transparent organization. The policies would be used to build and amend budgets and to manage finances on an ongoing basis.

The policies would also be updated periodically to clarify changes and to make adjustments for specific challenges that arose as the policies were implemented. The PSB would be responsible for maintaining the policies. On February 13, 2017, the Council adopted Motion 14803 to update these policies.
	
[bookmark: _GoBack]Today’s briefing will provide the Committee with a better understanding of the financial plans of county operating funds which will continue to be included in the Quarterly Budget Management Reports[footnoteRef:2], and other budget-related documents.  Note that financial plans are typically included as attachments to Budget and Fiscal Management Committee staff reports on supplemental appropriation requests to provide context on the fiscal condition of County funds.  [2:  King County Code 4A.100.100.D. requires PSB to submit to the Council a Quarterly Budget Management Report detailing the results of actual revenue collections and expenditures for each county fund.] 


ATTACHMENTS

1. PSB’s Financial Plans 101
2. PSB’s King County Operating Financial Plan 2017-2018
3. King County Comprehensive Financial Management Policies (Adopted by Council Motion 14803)

INVITED

1. Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy, and Budget (PSB)
2. Aaron Rubardt, Financial Planning Manager, PSB
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